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	Board Box

Status of the Beta Deployment of Southern California 511

On November 23, 2009, Los Angeles Service Authority for Freeway Emergencies (LA SAFE) deployed a beta version of Southern California 511. During this time, staff has worked with our partners, Caltrans, California Highway Patrol, California Transit Association, Ventura County Transportation Commission and us to use the system and identify bugs and opportunities for improvement prior to authorizing a full scale public deployment. In addition, staff conducted consumer research on the 511 phone system usability. In this testing, 40 users were asked to try 511 and were interviewed about their experience. This information, combined with feedback received from our partners, has helped identify issues that need to be addressed to ensure a good user experience and a successful 511 product.

Staff is currently working to resolve issues including data reliability, transit trip planner deployment, improved voice recognition and improvements to the display of road work/closure information. Staff is also addressing user comments received during the beta phase. So far, the system has received over 53,000 calls and 12,000 website visits from approximately 32,000 unique callers and 2,000 unique visitors. As of February 26, 2010 the system has generated a total of 202 comments (0.62% of all callers). Considering the higher degree of likelihood of users leaving negative rather than positive messages, the low number of comments received overall can be viewed as a generally satisfactory performance for the 511 beta system. Please click here to read a copy of the board box.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100310_SouthernCA_511_Beta_Update.pdf
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project

Bloomberg International Wire Service is scheduled to release a wire story today spotlighting nationally funded stimulus projects. The story will include the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project, which has received $189.9 in American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) funding. The story also will include photos of night-time construction work on the project. Other news organizations may also utilize project info and photos for local stories on ARRA projects.  

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project to Cause Potential Bus Line Delays

Media Relations has issued a news release announcing that, beginning mid-March, bus patrons on several Metro bus lines traveling through the Sepulveda Pass and in the vicinity of the I-405 in West Los Angeles should anticipate delays and intermittent detours due to work for the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project. Lines affected include bus lines 2-302, 4 & 704, 20, 720 & 920 and 761. These bus lines travel along the freeway and/or through the construction zone, and will be impacted by intermittent freeway ramp closures, reductions in lane widths along major corridors, sound wall construction and occasional freeway closures.

Link to Press Release: http://www.metro.net/news/Simple_PR/bus-lines-detours-i-405/
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